
Dear Judiciary Comity Clerk, 
 
This is my testimony for HB 4005.  Please present it to the legislators in charge. 
 
Having forced lock downs on personal firearms based on generalities is 
unnecessary.  Every situation is different.  It should be that every person is responsible 
for safekeeping of his owned firearms, as best as the situation requires.  To have a one 
size fits all law for all situations is to create legal burdens that are difficult to satisfy and 
easy to break.  Not only that, it makes the owning of firearms a liability.  Maybe that is 
the purpose of the people promoting this law. On top of that, the way it is worded, 
basically nobody would have a gun ready if needed quickly. 
 
The real purpose of this law is not really the safer storage of firearms, but making the 
owning them a legal liability. This law proposal should be not passed.  Please reject HB 
4005. 
 
Oscar Morante 
 


